Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

May 3, 2019
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting on May 3, 2019 at Eden Town Office at 8AM.  Present at the meeting were:  Adam Degree, Barbara Dewyea, Ricky Morin, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.  
Adam opened the meeting at 8:05AM.  The purpose of this meeting was to conduct interviews with applicants for the Town Administrative Assistant position.  The town office sent out 23 applications, 17 responded with 8 chosen for interviews.  45 minute interviews were scheduled beginning at 8:15AM with:  Belinda Clegg, Jennifer Kittell, Donna Coan, Jennifer Johnson, Allison Bigelow, Jennifer Limlaw, Carol Hamel and Brian Titus.
Following the interviews, the Selectboard reviewed the applicants.  Barb made the motion to hire Carol Hamel for the Town Administrative Assistant position with a start date of May 28th, a 90 day probationary period, Tracey to provide an initial 2-3 week training and additional periodic training throughout the year as needed, pay set at $17 per hour with no increase until July 2020.  Approved.
Also on the agenda, a seasonal camper at Lake Eden Recreation Area will not be coming for the summer season as they have sold their camper.  A request was received for another seasonal camper to move to this now available site.  The Selectboard wished to follow the rules of the lottery in that changes may only be made at the time of the lottery.

Meeting adjourned at 3:50PM.  
Unapproved minutes

Tracey Morin
Town Administrative Assistant
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